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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 

In the Matter of the Application of Union Electric    )  

Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri for Permission and    ) File No. EA-2020-0371  

Approval and a Certificate of Public Convenience and  )  

Necessity         ) 

 

AMEREN MISSOURI'S RESPONSE TO STAFF'S RECOMMENDATION 

 

         COMES NOW Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (“Ameren Missouri” or 

“Company”), and pursuant to the Commission's Order Suspending Tariff Sheet and Granting 

Extension of Time effective June 8, 2022, responds as follows:  

1. On June 23, 2022, Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission ("Staff") filed 

their Recommendation requesting that the Commission find the Montgomery County Energy 

Center fully operational and used for service according to the standards in Section 393.135, RSMo. 

and the parties' agreed upon in-service criteria, and further requested the Commission approve the 

tariff for service on or after July 16, 2022.   

2. Ameren Missouri agrees with Staff's Recommendation and does not oppose either 

of the aforementioned Staff requests.    

WHEREFORE, Ameren Missouri responds confirming agreement with Staff's 

recommendation and non-opposition to Staff's requests therein.    

     Respectfully submitted, 

UNION ELECTRIC COMPANY 

D/B/A AMEREN MISSOURI 
 

   

/s/ Jermaine Grubbs    

Jermaine Grubbs, # 68970 

Corporate Counsel 

Ameren Missouri 

1901 Chouteau Avenue, MC 1310 
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St. Louis, MO 63103 

(314) 554-3533 (phone) 

(314) 554-4014 (fax) 

AmerenMOService@ameren.com  

mailto:AmerenMOService@ameren.com
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

The undersigned certifies that a true and correct copy of the foregoing document was sent 

by electronic transmission, facsimile, or email to counsel for parties in this case on this 30th day 

of June, 2022. 

 

 /s/ Jermaine Grubbs   

 

 


